CITY OF LONG BEACH R-23

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS
333 West Ocean Boulevard 9 Floor o Long Beach, CA 90802 . (562) 570-6383 . Fax (562) 570-6012

September 16, 2014

HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL
City of Long Beach
California

RECOMMENDATION:

Authorize the City Manager to execute an amendment to Contract No. 33340 with
Flatiron Electric Group (Flatiron) to modernize three intersections, incorporating
advanced communication and control systems, new signal equipment, and improved
lighting, increasing the amount by $525,000, for a total revised contract amount not to
exceed $2,458,010. (Districts 2, 3)

DISCUSSION

On September 10, 2013, the City Council authorized the City Manager to enter into a contract
with Flatiron (Contract No. 33340) for Communication Systems, Closed Circuit Television
(CCTV) Camera Systems and Adaptive Traffic Control System (ATCS) Integration on Ocean
Boulevard. This project was for an estimated amount of $1,680,878, plus a 15 percent
contingency of $252,132, for a total contract amount not to exceed $1,933,010. Due to cost
savings realized through the contracting process, grant funds for this project from the Los
Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority (METRO) are still available to
modernize three additional older traffic signals along Ocean Boulevard located at Junipero
Avenue, Cherry Avenue, and Temple Avenue. These traffic signals are all over 50 years in
age and are in need of modernization to improve operational reliability, traffic flow, and safety.
Approval of this additional work will allow the City to utilize the available METRO grant funds
for the project.

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Amy R. Webber on August 12, 2014 and by
Budget Management Officer Victoria Bell on August 26, 2014.

SUSTAINABILITY

By approving this recommendation, it is anticipated that vehicle delays at the three
intersections to be modernized, will decrease by 10 percent and accident frequency will also
decline. Considering that 36,000 vehicles travel along the Ocean Boulevard corridor each day,
the reduction in vehicle emissions from the project is expected to be significant. Additionally,
the modernization of the Junipero Avenue and Cherry Avenue signals, at Bixby Park, are
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expected to improve access to the beach and recreational facilities for pedestrians and
cyclists, thus encouraging residents to live an active lifestyle.
TIMING CONSIDERATIONS

City Council action on this matter is requested on September 16, 2014 to ensure expeditious
project delivery and reduce construction related disturbances to the public.

FISCAL IMPACT

The total revised contract amount, not to exceed $2,458,010, is currently budgeted in the
Capital Projects Fund (CP) in the Public Works Department (PW), and is funded by $1,406,000
in METRO grant funds, and $1,052,010 from Transportation Improvement Fees. Approval of
this recommendation will provide continued support to the local economy.
SUGGESTED ACTION:

Approve recommendation.

Respectfully submitted,

ARA MALOYAN, PE
DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS APPROVED:
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